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First English 
News

Food+Faith+Fellowship=FANTASTIC! 
Food, Faith and Fellowship Meals a Great Way to Get to Know Others 

Right: On June 18, Jon and Shana Weber hosted an evening meal Right: On June 18, Jon and Shana Weber hosted an evening meal Right: On June 18, Jon and Shana Weber hosted an evening meal Right: On June 18, Jon and Shana Weber hosted an evening meal 
for Food, Faith and Fellowship with the Diehls and Mon-for Food, Faith and Fellowship with the Diehls and Mon-for Food, Faith and Fellowship with the Diehls and Mon-for Food, Faith and Fellowship with the Diehls and Mon-
sons.sons.sons.sons.    This was the first time that some of the adults had met This was the first time that some of the adults had met This was the first time that some of the adults had met This was the first time that some of the adults had met 
each other so one of the goals of Food, Faith and Fellowship each other so one of the goals of Food, Faith and Fellowship each other so one of the goals of Food, Faith and Fellowship each other so one of the goals of Food, Faith and Fellowship 
was met was met was met was met ––––    meeting new people!meeting new people!meeting new people!meeting new people!        The Webers selected the main The Webers selected the main The Webers selected the main The Webers selected the main 
entrée with the Diehls and entrée with the Diehls and entrée with the Diehls and entrée with the Diehls and Monsons providing side dishes and Monsons providing side dishes and Monsons providing side dishes and Monsons providing side dishes and 
desserts. Shana mentioned it really does not take as much time desserts. Shana mentioned it really does not take as much time desserts. Shana mentioned it really does not take as much time desserts. Shana mentioned it really does not take as much time 
as you might think to coordinate the date/time with others, and a as you might think to coordinate the date/time with others, and a as you might think to coordinate the date/time with others, and a as you might think to coordinate the date/time with others, and a 
great time was had by all. great time was had by all. great time was had by all. great time was had by all.         

 A fall Food, Faith and Fellowship schedule will be 
mailed in the month of August for those individuals or 
couples who are interested in participating at a meal dur-
ing the months of either September, October or Novem-
ber.  
 

Food, Faith and Fellowship is a fellowship meal that is a 
perfect opportunity for you to get to know other mem-
bers of First English and enjoy some wonderful fellow-
ship. To participate, all you have to do is show up with 
an appetite, a dish to pass and a willingness to meet 
others.  For the next 3 month schedule, hosts will be 
assigned and asked to contact the others on their list to 
meet sometime within a 3 month window [Sept/Oct/
Nov].  You might think you need formal china or a larger 
home to host, we assure you that paper plates and a 
barbecue are just fine and meeting for Sunday brunch is 
growing more and more popular.  
  

Don’t miss this wonderful fellowship opportunity. Com-
plete the registration form below or register online at 
www.felc.com.  If you have already registered in 2011, 
you will automatically be included on the next schedule; 
this is only for those who wish to be added to the 
schedule. 
   
Name___________________________________________ 
 
Address_________________________________________ 
 
City _________________________  Zip_______________ 
 
Phone __________________________________________ 
 
E-mail __________________________________________ 
 
Questions? Contact Traci Diehl at tjdiehl@new.rr.com or 
757-6176. 



First English 
Lutheran Church 

Website: www.felc.com 
Email: felc@felc.com 
 
Downtown Site 
Corner of North & Drew streets 
Phone 920-733-2303 
Service Times:  
Sunday 8, 9:15 & 10:30 a.m. 
 
North Site 
Corner of Broadway & Ballard Road 
Phone 920-882-7942 
Summer Service Times (5/29-9/4): 
Sunday 9 a.m. 
Wednesday 6:30 p.m. 
 

Echoes  
Phone 920-882-8172 
 

First English Pastoral Staff 
Jeff Tengesdal        jtengesdal@felc.com 
 
Mary Bauer             mbauer@felc.com 
 

First English Support Staff 
Paul Barth               pbarth@felc.com 
 
Anita Damon            adamon@felc.com 
 
J. Blake Doss                bdoss@felc.com 
 
Donna Haberland      dhaberland@felc.com 

 
Kathy Hoffman                   echoes@felc.com 
 
Kristy Howard           khoward@felc.com 

 
Meri Hujet              mhujet@felc.com 
 
Jean Monson           jmonson@felc.com 
 
Andy Moscinski       amoscinski@felc.com 
 
Cindi Schwab           cschwab@felc.com 
 
Brenda Smongeski     bsmongeski@felc.com 
 
Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  All submissions for the 
August issue must be emailed to 
felc@felc.com by noon on Wednesday, 
July 13.  
 
 
Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, 
Andy Moscinski and all those Andy Moscinski and all those Andy Moscinski and all those Andy Moscinski and all those 
who  contributed photos to this who  contributed photos to this who  contributed photos to this who  contributed photos to this     
newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.newsletter.    
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Welcome New Members 
New Members were received at worship services on Sunday, June 5 at both 
sites.  Throughout the year, new members will be highlighted in the FELC 
newsletter.  Be sure to extend a warm welcome to our newest members of 
the FELC family.  Consider keeping this page with pictures and background 
information in your church directory.   

Amy and Ken Kleist; Amy and Ken Kleist; Amy and Ken Kleist; Amy and Ken Kleist;     
Jack, Samuel and KatherineJack, Samuel and KatherineJack, Samuel and KatherineJack, Samuel and Katherine    
Sons Jack and Samuel are students 
at Ferber Elementary and Katherine 
attends New Hope Preschool. The 
boys enjoy hockey and soccer. Jack 
is taking sailing lessons this sum-
mer and Sam enjoys video games.  
Amy  snowboards with the kids, but 
claims she is not very good at it. 
Yoga is another interest of hers. 
Ken’s sister, Jennifer Landsverk, in-
troduced them to FELC. Ken’s hob-
bies are fishing, biking, camping 
and soccer.  

Lisa Roffey, Joseph and ClaraLisa Roffey, Joseph and ClaraLisa Roffey, Joseph and ClaraLisa Roffey, Joseph and Clara    
June 5 was an exciting day for the 
Roffey family.  Both Joseph and 
Clara were baptized and welcomed 
as new members at First English.  
Joseph will be attending Einstein 
Middle School and will be active in 
confirmation.  He  enjoys all sports 
but especially football. 
 
Lisa is busy being a mom and 
grandmother but she also loves 
football, genealogy, scrapbooking, 
reading, gardening and being with 
friends.  The Roffey family was in-
troduced to First English through 
Chris Huettl. 

Chuck and Sue KoehlerChuck and Sue KoehlerChuck and Sue KoehlerChuck and Sue Koehler    
An avid reader and knitter, Sue was 
born in Madison but has lived in 
Appleton for the past 32 years.  In 
addition to reading and knitting Sue 
enjoys bike riding.  The family cottage 
and outdoor sports are interests of 
Chuck’s. He was born in Waupaca.  
They were introduced to First English 
through their daughter Lisa. 

Are you interested in 
becoming a member 

of  
First English?   

Please call  
Pastor Mary Bauer or  
Pastor Jeff Tengesdal 

in the  
church office 

for more information. 
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Summer Ministries Off to a Great Start 
The ministries of the Summer Interns are now in full swing.  These young 
leaders have settled in and are  enthusiastically sharing their faith in word 
and deed.  Wednesday worship has witnessed record attendance this 
summer (A HUGE thank you to all who donated and/or helped in any way 
at the Greet ‘n Grill event on June 8!) Individuals of all ages have found 
themselves serving and being served in various ways in and outside of the 
building walls. Thanks be to God and to all who support this wonderful 
ministry! 

Interns serve by leading classes, volunteering at Echoes, supervising Kid’s Club, spearheading fundraising events such as theInterns serve by leading classes, volunteering at Echoes, supervising Kid’s Club, spearheading fundraising events such as theInterns serve by leading classes, volunteering at Echoes, supervising Kid’s Club, spearheading fundraising events such as theInterns serve by leading classes, volunteering at Echoes, supervising Kid’s Club, spearheading fundraising events such as the    FeFeFeFeed My ed My ed My ed My 
Starving Children concert on June 9, assisting in worship and in many other ways. Starving Children concert on June 9, assisting in worship and in many other ways. Starving Children concert on June 9, assisting in worship and in many other ways. Starving Children concert on June 9, assisting in worship and in many other ways.     

Greet ‘n GrillGreet ‘n GrillGreet ‘n GrillGreet ‘n Grill    

Wednesday WorshipWednesday WorshipWednesday WorshipWednesday Worship    

FMSC Fundraiser at HarmonyFMSC Fundraiser at HarmonyFMSC Fundraiser at HarmonyFMSC Fundraiser at Harmony    

EchoesEchoesEchoesEchoes    

Kid’s ClubKid’s ClubKid’s ClubKid’s Club    

Adult Art ClassAdult Art ClassAdult Art ClassAdult Art Class    
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Worship and Music 

From the Desk of Pastor Jeff 

Worship in the Park 
Worship in the Park is scheduled for the remaining 
dates in 2011:  July 10, 17 and 24 and Aug. 7, 14 and 21.  
Mark your calendars for this popular summer worship. If 
the grounds are wet, set up will take place in the pavil-
ion area of City Park. 

As we are looking at immediate staffing 
needs at First English, there are several 
considerations.  FirstFirstFirstFirst is the congregation’s 
reputation for quality in music, its heri-
tage of dynamic Lutheran worship, and 
the strong musical leadership evident at 
both the Downtown and North Sites.  Sec-Sec-Sec-Sec-
ondondondond is the congregation’s future and mis-
sion.  How best does the church reach out 
to those who have no connection with a 
church?  What will connect with younger 
generations?  How can the North Site 
doors stay open more often, for the pur-
pose of outreach?  A thirdthirdthirdthird consideration 
is the budget and stewardship of the con-
gregation’s financial gifts. With these considerations in 
mind, it’s exciting to share with you recent staffing deci-
sions:   
 

Stephen Sieck, D.M.A. Stephen Sieck, D.M.A. Stephen Sieck, D.M.A. Stephen Sieck, D.M.A. Stephen    has accepted the per-
manent part-time position of Parish Choir Director for 
First English.  Since last year, Steve has been an Assis-
tant Professor of Music at Lawrence University and      
Co-Director of White Heron Chorale.  He is eager to 
build a thriving choral program at First English, as he 
has done in other churches since 2002 - a program that 
gives choir members a meaningful experience and ac-
tively engages the congregation.  Welcome, Stephen! 
 

J. Blake Doss. J. Blake Doss. J. Blake Doss. J. Blake Doss. Having served on an 
interim basis, Blake has accepted the 
permanent part-time position of Or-
ganist for First English.  A native of the 
Fox Valley, Blake is a 2005 graduate of 
Luther College with a B.A. in music and 
political science, and a 2007 graduate 
of Westminster Choir College in Prince-
ton, NJ, with a Master of Music in organ 
performance.  Welcome, Blake! 
 
 

A new, full-time position for a North 
Site Ministry Coordinator has been 
posted.  This Ministry Coordinator is 

responsible for spreading the good news of Jesus Christ 
through the gifts of First English Lutheran Church’s dis-
ciples, concentrating on music, facilities and worship 
outreach at the North Site.  Gifted in music, this staff 
position will support the North Site music team, start 
up an alternative evening worship service, and excite 
and equip people to share their musical gifts.  Also 
gifted with a spirit of hospitality, this staff position will 
foster a warm welcome for all at the North Site, seek out 
and schedule the use of the facility by the community, 
and ensure its upkeep and appearance. 
 

I hope you will pray for current staff and future possibili-
ties, that the congregation will continue to move for-
ward in mission and sharing the good news of Jesus 
Christ. 

                 ~Pastor Jeff 
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May 2011 Baptisms  
• Amanda Schumacher 
• Layla Thorson 
• Grace Rothmeier 
• Ryan Storch 
• Kinley McIntosh 
• Isaac Hooks 
 

May 2011 Weddings 
• Daniel Kuchler and  
  Deni Lundwall 
• Adam Olson and Emily Eggert 
• Michael Sowinski and  
  Angela DeLeeuw 
• Andrew Skow-Anderson and  
  Kristina Westmark 
 

May 2011 Funerals 
• Patricia Larson 
• Lucille Zimmerman 
 

June Anniversaries 
• Gary and Julie Schaefer celebrate 

45 years together on July 2. 
• Daniel and Julie Beyer celebrate 

30 years together on July 11. 
• Stephen and Diana Klatt         

celebrate 40 years together on 
July 16. 

• Norman and Doris Evers        
celebrate 57 years together on 
July 24. 

• Peter and Cynthia Uvaas        
celebrate 25 years together on 
July 25. 

• Brad and Dar Heller celebrate 25 
years together on July 26. 

• David and Susan Savage        
celebrate 35 years together on 
July 27. 

Lunchtime Organ Recital Series 
SUMMER 2011 - Our 16th Season! 

All Recitals are free and begin at 12:15 p.m. 
except for Friday July 15 

 

Monday, July 4       Trinity Lutheran Church                    Frank Rippl 
                209 S. Allen St., Appleton 
 

Wednesday, July 6     First Congregational Church                 David Bohn 
                724 E. South River St., Appleton 
 

Wednesday, July 13    St. Mary's Catholic Church           Dr. Sarah Kraaz 
                528 Second St., Menasha 
 

Friday, July 15, 7 p.m.   First Presbyterian Church              Heather Paisar 
                200 Church St., Neenah                       Mark Paisar 
 

Wednesday, July 20     All Saints Episcopal Church          Joanne Peterson 
                400 E. College Ave., Appleton 
 

Wednesday, July 27     St. Bernard's Catholic Church                   Frank Rippl  
                1617 W. Pine St., Appleton                  Don VerKuilen 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 3     Holy Cross Catholic Church               Jeff Verkuilen 
                309 Desnoyer St., Kaukauna 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 10    St. Joseph Catholic Church             John Skidmore 
                404 W. Lawrence St., Appleton 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 17   First English Lutheran Church              J. Blake Doss 
                326 E. North St., Appleton 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 24   St. Joseph's Catholic Church        Dr. Derek Nickels 
                404 W. Lawrence St., Appleton 
 

Thursday, Aug. 25      First Presbyterian Church         Donald VerKuilen 
                200 Church St., Neenah 
 

Wednesday, Aug. 31    St. Paul Lutheran Church             Ralph  Freeman 
                200 N. Commercial St., Neenah     Marillyn Freeman 
 

Thursday, Sep. 1        Zion Lutheran Church             Daniel Schwandt 
                912 N. Oneida St., Appleton 

Other Music Events 

There are two outstanding recitals 
this summer at Shepherd of the Bay 
Lutheran Church, Hwy 42 in Door 
County: 
 

• Sunday, July 24 at 7 p.m.Sunday, July 24 at 7 p.m.Sunday, July 24 at 7 p.m.Sunday, July 24 at 7 p.m.   
 Organ recital by Ken Cowan.  
 Free-will offering. 
• Sunday, Aug. 28 at 7 p.m.Sunday, Aug. 28 at 7 p.m.Sunday, Aug. 28 at 7 p.m.Sunday, Aug. 28 at 7 p.m.   
 Organ recital by Nathan Laube.     
 Free-will offering. 

FELC Friendship Pads 
Thanks to Thrivent Financial for Lutheran and the work of the Congrega-
tional Growth Ministry Team, friendship pads will become a part of our 
weekly worship service beginning in August. In an effort to get to know each 
other better and also to better welcome our guests and visitors, the friend-
ship pad will be passed down and back each pew or row each Sunday. Invite 
visitors to stay for refreshments, offer to introduce 
them to the pastor or other members, plus remind 
them of any upcoming event (Worship in the Park, 
Church Picnic, Make an Impact Auction, etc.). 
 

As a courtesy to all please make an effort to use 
name tags on Sundays and at all meetings, social 
gatherings, etc. If you do not yet have a nametag, 
materials are available in the Gathering Area for 
you and your family to create one.  

Worship and Music 



Learning 
Study Opportunities 

Early Riser’s Women’s Study 
Meet at Harmony Café, 233 E. Col-
lege Ave., Appleton at 7:30 a.m. on 
July 7 and 14, Aug. 4 and 11. If you 
have questions, please contact An-
nette Ford at 749-0757.  Join us 
whenever you can to enjoy conver-
sation with coffee, chai or a 
smoothie. Remember we are meet-
ing  at  7:30 a.m. instead of 6 a.m.  
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2011 Summer Women’s 
Monthly Bible Study 
This summer’s Bible study in the 
Lutheran Woman Today will invite 
readers to renew, respond, and re-
joice.   
• The Judith Circle does not meet 

in July. The next meeting is a pot-
luck lunch at noon on Tuesday, 
Aug. 2, in the Fellowship Hall at 
the Downtown Site. Ruth Rucks 
is the Bible Study leader. 

• The Miriam Circle meets at           
7 p.m. on Wednesday, July 13 at 
Anita Damon’s home, 1106 E. 
Byrd St, Appleton. If you are not 
able to attend, please call        
739-8788. 

• The Sarah Circle does not meet 
during the summer.  

• The Young Moms Group meets 
Monday, July 11 at 9 a.m. in the 
Nursery at the North Site. Chil-
dren are welcome to come and 
play while mom’s share a study. 
Contact Traci Diehl 757-6176 for 
more information.  

FELC Book Club 
Our book selection for July    is Room Room Room Room 
by Emma Donoghue.    Join us on 
Monday, July 25 at 6:30 p.m. at Ka-
tie Chiquette-Adams home, 1907 N. 
Edgewood Ave. for great conversa-
tion and fellowship. 
 

Jack is a 
f i ve-year -
old boy. 
Since birth, 
he has 
b e e n 
t r a p p e d 
with his "Ma" inside an 11’ x 11’ cell. 
They have only a TV, a bed, a stove 
and a few tattered toys. Jack hides 
when their captor visits at night. To 
make the internment tolerable, Ma 
has constructed an elaborate fic-
tion: that everything they witness 
on TV is a fantasy. There is no out-
side; the only reality lies within the 
room.  

The Bible in 90 Days: For  
Children, Youth and Adults, too! 
Nearly 30 children and 30 adults are 
participating in the summer Bible 
reading challenge. The children who 
complete their reading should con-
tact Anita Damon or Donna Haber-
land in the church office for their 
prize. An area on the bulletin board 
is available for people to share your 
art, poetry or Bible quotes inspired 
by reading God’s word.  

Sunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult EducationSunday  Adult Education    
Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Downtown Site: Daily Disciple-
ship, a small group discussion of 
the Sunday gospel lesson meets at 
9:15 a.m. each week in Room 221 
at the Downtown Site. Steve Usla-
bar is the facilitator.  
 
The July lectionary texts are listed 
below. 
 

 
Pentecost 2: July 3 NSPentecost 2: July 3 NSPentecost 2: July 3 NSPentecost 2: July 3 NS    
 OT: I Samuel 17:23-26, 38-49 
 Psalm:  89:1-4, 15-18 
 NT:  Romans 6: 12-23 
 Gospel: Matthew 10:40-42 
 
Pentecost 3:July 3 DS/ July 10 NS   Pentecost 3:July 3 DS/ July 10 NS   Pentecost 3:July 3 DS/ July 10 NS   Pentecost 3:July 3 DS/ July 10 NS   
    OT: Nehemiah 1:1-10 
 Psalm:  145:8-14 
 NT:  Romans 7:15-25a 
 Gospel: Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 
 
Pentecost 4: July 10 DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 4: July 10 DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 4: July 10 DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 4: July 10 DS/ July 17 NS    
    OT: Esther 7:1-10 
 Psalm:  65:1-13 
 NT:  Romans 8:1-11 
 Gospel: Matthew 13:1-9,18-23 
 
Pentecost 5: July 17 DS/ July 24 NSPentecost 5: July 17 DS/ July 24 NSPentecost 5: July 17 DS/ July 24 NSPentecost 5: July 17 DS/ July 24 NS    
    OT: Proverbs 12:14-19 
 Psalm:  86:11-17 
 NT:  Romans 8:12-25 
 Gospel: Matthew 13:24-30, 44-52 
 
Pentecost 6: July 24  DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 6: July 24  DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 6: July 24  DS/ July 17 NSPentecost 6: July 24  DS/ July 17 NS    
    OT: Jeremiah 32:1-15 
 Psalm:  119:129-136 
 NT:  Romans 8:26-39 
 Gospel: Matthew 13:31-33, 44-52 
 
Pentecost 7:July 31 DS/ Aug. 7 NSPentecost 7:July 31 DS/ Aug. 7 NSPentecost 7:July 31 DS/ Aug. 7 NSPentecost 7:July 31 DS/ Aug. 7 NS    
    OT: Daniel 1:1-21 
 Psalm:  145:8-9, 14-21 
 NT:  Romans 9:1-5 
 Gospel: Matthew 14:13-21 

Women of the ELCA Retreat  
The Synod Women’s Retreat “Grace-
Full Living” is Saturday, Oct. 22 at 
Trinity Lutheran Church in Waupaca 
from 8 a.m. - 3 p.m. Learn healthy 
skills for “grace-filled” living, with 
breakout sessions, lunch and wor-
ship. Contact Anita Damon in the 
office for more details.  

Men's Bible Studies 
Consider becoming involved in 
FELC’s Men’s Ministry. Don’t worry 
if it’s been awhile since you partici-
pated in a Bible Study. It will be 
much more than that-a support 
group, discussion of current events, 
friendship, fellowship and mentor-
ing. Visit one of these weekly small 
groups soon. 
• Tuesday Men's Ministry meets at 

7 p.m. the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays 
during the summer in the Lounge 
at the Downtown Site.  

• Friday morning Men's Ministry 
meets at 6:30 a.m. at the North 
Site Office.  

• The Tuesday morning and 
Wednesday evening groups do 
not meet in the summer.  
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Learning 
Registrations are Being Taken 
for 2011 VBS 
“PandaMania: Where God is 
Wild about You!” Invite your 
friends and neighbors to join 
you for this week filled with 
crafts, games, music, fellow-
ship and much more! You 
can register on-line at our 
website www.felc.com or use the registration form in the 
summer activity brochure. VBS is for children age 3 
through grade 5 and will be held from 9 a.m. to noon 
Aug. 1-4 at the North Site.� Please watch for a list of Please watch for a list of Please watch for a list of Please watch for a list of 
donations needed for VBS in the bulletindonations needed for VBS in the bulletindonations needed for VBS in the bulletindonations needed for VBS in the bulletin. 

Special Friends and  
Communion Visitors  
Are you interested in becoming  a communion visitor or 
a special friend to one of our homebound members? 
When our volunteers visit our members and share con-
versation or bring them the bread and wine, they actu-
ally are giving them the body and blood of Christ - the 
greatest gift of all. A bond forms and the peace that only 
Christ can give is evident. Please consider joining this 
rewarding ministry by contacting Anita Damon in the 
church office. 

CHART Keys in on  
Confirmation Classes 
CHART is pleased to report that 
the entire hand-written ledger of 
FELC confirmand names, begun 
with the first confirmation class 
in 1916, has been keyed into an 
electronic document. Comple-
tion of this project not only pre-
serves the confirmation records in a digital format, but 
also makes the information searchable by name, date, 
sponsor, and many other pieces of data. Our thanks go 
to Kim Comerford for volunteering her time and skills to 
develop a spreadsheet and enter all the information 
from the ledgers.  Kim has also developed a similar 
spreadsheet for baptismal records and is currently en-
tering information from FELC’s hand-written baptismal 
ledgers.  
 

Identifying people in confirmation class photographs is 
another project undertaken by CHART. Thanks to the 
ongoing shepherding of Joan Witt, two photos are 
posted on the Learning Ministry Team bulletin board in 
the Gathering Area at the Downtown Site and two in the 
Gathering Area at the North Site. When you have a mo-
ment, check out the photos and help identify the class-
mates. Because of your great response, all the confir-
mands in class photographs for the years 1993 and 1998 
through 2010 have been identified. If you have any ques-
tions about this project, contact Joan Witt at 734-9606. 
 

Join us! The Congregational Historical Archive and Re-
cording Team’s mission is to ensure that materials and 
memories significant to FELC’s rich history are pre-
served, documented, and readily accessible, for now and 
for future generations. The CHART team will be meeting 
at the Downtown Site in Room 221 on July 7 and July 21 
at 10:30 a.m.  
 

If you have any FELC-related items of historical value 
that you would like to donate to the collection, please 
contact Anita Damon at 733-2303 or Julie Nussbaum at 
731-3645. 

Calling All Volunteers!   
Do you remember 
your childhood 
VBS days and how 
you learned about 
God’s love through 
fun and meaning-
ful activities and 
songs? Many vol-
u n t e e r s  a r e 
needed to make 
“ P a n d a M a n i a : 

Where God is Wild about You!” a meaningful experience 
this summer. VBS will be held from 9 a.m. to noon     
Aug. 1-4 at the North Site. Volunteers are needed in the 
following areas: 
• Group Guides: take a group of 10-15 children to each 

of their activity areas. No lesson planning required. 
• Bible Story Adventures: Read the Bible story with the 

children and plan activities to help them relate the 
story to their lives. Planning ideas are provided. 

• Chadder’s Movie Mania: Watch a short DVD clip and 
plan fun activities related to the clip. Snacks: It takes 
many volunteers to feed groups of hungry VBS partici-
pants. Help set up, prepare and serve the snacks. 

Faith in Daily Life 
Creating cards, crafts, baking scones and digital scrap-
booking were some of the hobbies shared at last years 
"Faith in Daily Life" Wednesday LIFT sessions. People 
are asking for the series to continue, so we are looking 
for presenters.  What hobby or gift can you share? Do 
you love gardening, writing, cooking, baking, decorating, 
grilling, collecting baseball cards or antiques? Please 
contact Anita Damon in the church office to talk about 
sharing your hobby or talent. 
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Learning 

C

Teacher Recruitment for Fall 
Learning Time 
Please prayerfully consider walking alongside students 
as they learn and explore their faith. Your help is 
needed. Approximately one hundred volunteers teach or 
assist with confirmation, Sunday school, Wednesday 
KidsLife and Adult Learning. You might be a team 
teacher, parent helper, substitute teacher or provide 
office support weekly, for a block of time or occasionally.  
Q: Do I need to have teaching experience?Q: Do I need to have teaching experience?Q: Do I need to have teaching experience?Q: Do I need to have teaching experience?    
Previous experience is not necessary. Many times, new 
teachers team up with an experienced teacher to learn. 
Q: What age children will I work with?Q: What age children will I work with?Q: What age children will I work with?Q: What age children will I work with?    
First, we determine the age-level you prefer. Ages 3 year 
old through grade 12 classes or adult education. Then 
we match you to open staff positions. Substitute teach-
ers can request your favorite grade. All lesson plans are 
provided. 
Q: How do I ask more questions or volunteer?Q: How do I ask more questions or volunteer?Q: How do I ask more questions or volunteer?Q: How do I ask more questions or volunteer?    
Call Donna Haberland or Anita Damon in the church 
office. They’ll help you explore ways to serve. 
 

NEEDS. . .Teachers are needed at the Downtown Site for 
preschool music, teachers for 3 year olds, 4 year olds, 
grades 2, 4, 6 and 8. At the North Site, team teachers are 
needed for grades 1, 4, 5 and 6 plus many substitute 
teachers.  

Fall Learning Time Registration 
Learning Time, for children and adults begins Sunday, 
Sept. 11. New student registration forms are on the bul-
letin board in the Gathering Area or register on-line at 
www.felc.com.  Everyone is automatically enrolled at the 
same site and learning time as last year unless you re-
quest differently.  
 

Children gather by Pastor Jeff or Pastor Mary at each 
worship service, for a children’s sermon. Be sure to plan 
time for family worship this summer. Then add chil-
dren’s choirs and learning at one of our two church sites 
this fall! 

Third Grade Bible Class  
All third grade children are given a Bible as a gift from 
First English this fall. The Bible is to be brought with to 
Sunday school each week. In preparation, third grade 
children and their parents should attend Using My Bible 
Class on Wednesday, Aug. 24 at 6:30 p.m. in the Lower 
Level at the North Site.  On Rally Sunday, Sept. 11, you 
and your parents will come together to the altar as we 
pray for God’s blessing on this faith milestone.  

Lay School of Ministry begins in 
September  
Registration is open for the Lay School of Ministry for 
the 2011-12 school year (September - May). The Lay 
Ministry training program of the East Central Wisconsin 
Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America is 
about training lay persons of the church through theo-
logical learning and skill enhancement for service as 
congregational care givers, educators and worship lead-
ers.  Participants meet once each month on Friday eve-
ning and Saturday morning for two years. Seminary pro-
fessors, pastors and lay leaders lend their expertise to 
studies in Biblical Theology, Church History, Systematic 
Theology, Worship and Spiritual Formation. For more 
information or for a scholarship application, contact 
Anita Damon in the church office or talk to current stu-
dent Dan Luebke or recent Lay School graduates Betty 
Smith and Yvette Woerishofer. 

Learning Time Orientation for 
New Students 
Starting Sunday School for the first time? All parents 
and new students enrolling in preschool to grade 6 
classes should attend the Spark Sunday School intro-
duction on Tuesday, Aug. 23 at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellow-
ship Hall at the Downtown Site. Join us for music and a 
Spark Bible story as you meet new friends. Please call 
the church office to RSVP. 

Sunday School Teacher Meeting 
The excitement for fall begins as teachers pick up lesson 
plans and student lists at the Aug. 16 Teacher Meeting 
at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall at the Downtown 
Site. Child care is available with advance RSVP to the 
church office. 



Intern Happenings 

Recent Additions to the Library 

The Essential Bible Companion The Essential Bible Companion The Essential Bible Companion The Essential Bible Companion (220.6,Wal) is now 
available at both sites.  Purchased to accompany The 
Bible in 90 Days curriculum, this is also a valuable re-
source for everyone.  This easy-to-use reference guide 
gives you clear, crisp insights into the Bible book by 
book.  For each book of the Bible, a two-page 
spread condenses important information in a highly 
visual format. 
 

Luther's Small Dictionary, From AAL to ZululandLuther's Small Dictionary, From AAL to ZululandLuther's Small Dictionary, From AAL to ZululandLuther's Small Dictionary, From AAL to Zululand    by 
Janet Martin and Suzann Nelson (284.1,Mar) is a gift 
from Pastor Jerry Anderson.  These two authors have 
received the Minnesota Book Award for Humor.  This 
small book has 250 pages of very humorous definitions. 
 

Anytime, Anywhere: A Little Boy's PrayerAnytime, Anywhere: A Little Boy's PrayerAnytime, Anywhere: A Little Boy's PrayerAnytime, Anywhere: A Little Boy's Prayer    by Marcus 
Hummon (C,248.32,Hum) gift given in honor of the 
Sunday School teachers.  This boy's prayer celebrates 
the wonder of one child's imagination - and every 
child's ability to care deeply about others.  The author 
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From the Desk of Intern 
Tyler Dickinson 
I just wanted to update everyone on what has been go-
ing on around the church so far this summer for the 
high school kids. We’ve had several  very successful 
lunches at Buffalo Wild Wings. They are filled with 
poker and trivia and, of course, delicious food. If there 
are any high school kids out there that are free on Mon-
days at 11:45 a.m., we would love for you to come hang 
out with us at the Calumet location! In addition we 
started our daily Bible study held Tuesdays at 10 a.m. at 
Harmony Café on College Avenue. Lastly, Wednesday 
night worship at the North Site has gotten off to a rocking 
start, literally. If you like upbeat music and would enjoy a 
reviving and uplifting service, come to Wednesday night 
worships at the North Site at 6:30 p.m. Also, middle and 
high schoolers are invited to stay after for volleyball, bon-
fires, and social time!  Upcoming, we have a camping Re-
treat which is open to those who’ve completed grade 10 
through college students planned for July 15 and 16, which 
is sure to be a lot of fun. Other than that, I hope everyone 
has had a great start to your summer and I look forward to 
seeing more of you at our events! 
       Sincerely, 
             Tyler Dickinson 

Guitar Lessons Offered 
Ever feel like learning how to play the gui-
tar?  Take basic lessons with Alex the in-
tern for free! Both youth and adults are welcome. If in-
terested, contact Alex Kent at Kentx098@gmail.com or  
call him at 920-540-6964 to set up individual lessons. 

Adult Art Class 
Back by popular demand! Adults in the 
congregation are invited to attend a sum-
mer art class led by AKSMA intern, Julia. 
We will explore a variety of unique, fun 
mediums; ALL skill levels and abilities are 
welcome. The class meets every other 
Tuesday from 9-11 a.m. in Room 015 at 
the Downtown Site. Dates are July 5 & 19, 
and Aug. 2. RSVP’s to the church office are appreciated 
but not required. Hope to see you there! 

Learning 

Art Week  
Join artist Lynn Schmitting and AKSMA intern Julia Hu-
jet for a fun week of art classes. We will explore a wide 
variety of mediums and do fun projects. Art week runs 
July 25-29 and will conclude with an art show the first 
week of August. Sponsored by The Arthur  Krempin 
School of Music & Art. 

Middle/High School Art Class  
Join AKSMA intern Julia for a fun weekly art class! The 
class is for middle and high-schoolers and runs every 
Sunday night through Aug. 7 from 6-8 p.m. at the Down-
town Site. We'll do a ton of exciting, unique projects. Be 
there! 

is a Grammy Award winner.  The outstanding illustra-
tions are by the husband and wife pair, Steve Johnson 
and Lou Fancher, who have illustrated books by Garri-
son Keillor, Dr. Seuss and the The Velveteen Rabbit by 
M. Williams. 
 

You Can Be a Friend You Can Be a Friend You Can Be a Friend You Can Be a Friend by Lauren and Tony Dungy 
(C,241.4,Dun, North Site) gift given in honor of the Sun-
day School teachers.  This wonderful, subtly beautiful 
story will help any parent explain that having limitations 
can never limit the boundaries of friendship.  Tony, the 
author, is a former NFL player.   
  

Simple Abundance: A Daybook of Comfort and JoySimple Abundance: A Daybook of Comfort and JoySimple Abundance: A Daybook of Comfort and JoySimple Abundance: A Daybook of Comfort and Joy    by 
Sarah Breathnach (242.2, Bre) is a daily devotion book 
that has gentle lessons of comfort and joy. The author 
writes about everything in her life, showing that they are 
significant enough to be a continuous source of reflec-
tion, revelation, and reconnection.  
  

The Apothecary's DaughterThe Apothecary's DaughterThe Apothecary's DaughterThe Apothecary's Daughter    by Julie Klassen (F,Kla) is a 
novel that blends romance, family drama and fascinating 
historical detail.  Author Beverly Lewis writes, "A lovely 
story filled with warmth, authenticity, and great joy." 
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 More info on the web                             
Registration for trips closes one week before trip.                                                
Students must have a valid release form on file with FELC to participate in an

 

Ministry Notes  
Holiday Break July 4 - No programs                              
 
Elementary School Programs  
Kids Club  @ Zion Lutheran  
Grades K-5,  Every Tues, Wed, Thurs  
Lunch 11:45 am   
Program 12:15 pm  
Pick Up 3 pm  
Games, music, skits, and more.  
 

Middle School Programs  
Skit Camp  
Grades 6-9,   Cost:  $15                                               
Dates:  July 6-8  (1-4 pm)                    
Campers will learn basic improv 
skills, create skits, and video tape 
them.   
 

Lock In!  at the North Site 
Grades 6-8,   Cost : $20  
Dates July 21-22   8 pm-8am 
 
 

High School Programs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lifest  
Grades 9-12,  Cost: $60 + camping fee  
Dates: July 7-10   
Oshkosh, WI hosts some of the na-
tions best Christian music artists at 
this festival.   
 

High School Camp Weekend   
Grades 9-12   Cost $ 25  
Dates July 15-16   
Imago Dei Village  
Join Mo and the high school in-
terns for an overnight retreat at 
Imago Dei.   
 

For more information or to register for programs visit  
www.felc.com 

Sun Mon Tue Wed 

    

3 4 
No Programs—July 4th!   

5 
HS Bible Study 10 am    
Kids Club 11:45 am  
HS Coffee 2 pm  
Tennis Lessons 4 pm  
Discovery Zone 6 pm   
 

6 
Skit Cam
Parent/C
Kids Club
Worship 6
Middle Sc
High Scho

10 
Lifest  

11 
Buffalo Wild Wings 11:45 am 
SLAM 2 pm  
Worship Rehearsal 4 pm  
EAF  6 pm  

12 
HS Bible Study 10 am    
Kids Club 11:45 am  
HS Coffee 2 pm  
Tennis Lessons 4 pm  
Discovery Zone 6 pm   

13 
Kids Club
Worship 6
Middle Sc
High Scho

17 18 
FMSC  
Buffalo Wild Wings 11:45 am 
SLAM 2 pm  
Worship Rehearsal 4 pm  
EAF  6 pm  

19 
FMSC 
HS Bible Study 10 am    
Kids Club 11:45 am  
HS Coffee 2 pm  
Tennis Lessons 4 pm  
Discovery Zone 6 pm   

20 
Parent/C
Kids Club
Worship 6
Middle Sc
High Scho

24 25 
ArtCAMP  
Buffalo Wild Wings 11:45 am 
SLAM 2 pm  
Worship Rehearsal 4 pm  
EAF  6 pm  

26 
ArtCAMP 
HS Bible Study 10 am    
Kids Club 11:45 am  
HS Coffee 2 pm  
Tennis Lessons 4 pm  
Discovery Zone 6 pm   

27 
Art Camp
Kids Club
Worship 6
Middle Sc
High Scho

31 
Art in the Park  
NYG Parking Fundraiser  

   

The Youth Ministry release form can be downloaded at www.felc.com. 
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JULY 

Newsletter for Family & Youth Ministry at First English 

C3 Summer Camp a Blast!   C3 Summer Camp a Blast!   C3 Summer Camp a Blast!   C3 Summer Camp a Blast!       
Twenty five confirmation campers enjoyed a week long camp experience in early June at Imago Dei Village 
near Clintonville.  The campers participated in Bible study, worship, a canoe trip, an overnight campout, and 
enjoyed lots of fellowship with each other, Mo, their counselors, and new friends.  For several campers this 
was their first trip to camp and several made comments that they will be back again.  The summer theme is 
“Live Chosen” and discusses how God has chosen us to be God’s own children and much more.  Below are 
pictures of the week of camp.  Thank you to those that helped support getting youth to camp this year.   

C3 Summer Camp Adventures at 
Imago Dei Village.  For more pic-
tures visit www.facebook.com/
FELCAPPLETON.   


